
Helen Soderhoim. Peter Buchanan

Dear Board Members:

This letter supports a variance application for an over height fence built in 2007 on the western border
of our property, 5724 Eglinton Street (Drawing I and Panels 1-4 Drawing 2B). The proposed retaining
wall and fence shown on the attached drawings (Panels 5 — I I) are not part of this variance application
as they comply with City of Burnaby by-laws. They were submitted to the City’s Building Department
for comment. We have been advised that this proposed wall and fence are in by-law compliance.

A typical panel of panels I —4 is shown in Drawing 2, (page 2 of 8), and consists of four 5’ 8” high solid
prefabricated cedar panels topped with vegetation supports. The vegetation supports are 2-foot high
diagonal lattices and a 0 ½ inch high trellises constructed of 2-inch by 2-inch cross pieces. These
panels now support climbing vines and a flower and shrub garden adjacent to the fence. (Photo I). All
portions of the fence are situated on or over our property.

The fence panels that are the subject of this application were erected in 2007 to replace an English laurel
hedge (approximately 12 feet in height and up to 12 feet in width). In 2013 and 20)4 the remaining
overgrown hedges along the property line were removed and a similar over height fence was erected. It

was then that the residents of the adjoining property expressed their displeasure with the rernov& of
the hedge and the fence and filed a complaint wth the City. We apphed for a Variance in June of 20 5
for the entire fence but were denied a variance,

vq’e have removed cne top portons Of: th.e fence that was constructed in 20 3-20 i 4 which brings these
newer paneis into comphance: these changes have been accepted by tfre Burnaby by1aw officer. V’e are
now applying for variance for the orgi.naf panels constructed in 2007 for the ioflowing reasons:

• This portion of the fence was n place for sever veers without any concerns ben.g rased:

• Thc sidents of the adjoining property have now indicated chat they •wouid .accepz the originai

paneis. see attached etter;
• Removing th.e entwined vines and iattice coud damage the structure and integrity of the fence,



Gh777

necessitating more costs to us in repair and/or replacement.

Removing the vines will remove an attractive and diverse boundary that supports flowering

plants and shrubs providing habitat for several bird and insect species:

Thank you for your consideration of this application.

Sincerely

Property Owners
5724 Eglinton Street
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september 9. 2015

We are not interested in comoensatc,. ‘,‘e :e no to cc’-s the

compromise we offered ii Serteme’ 2D’L ‘: : ce to re:a vie
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